
AutoNovember 2010 No. 303

Official Newsletter

news

antique



Rob Carter
Accountant &

Registered tax agent

Individual & business returns

Rental properties, Partnerships trusts,

Small companies

Phone 0432 835 354
Home visits by arrangement

November 2010 Page 2



November 2010 Page 3

Assistant Historic	 	 Brian Davey   8265 1358       0400 826 969
Vehicle Registrars		 U9/20 Amber Rd, Hope Valley, 5098
			   Michael Cox

			   3 Gemmell St, Brighton, 5048.  8298 1659
			   Charlie Mifsud

			   Alistair Buckley 

Ccc Rep.	 	 Brian Davey

Federation Rep.		  Brian Davey

Assist. Federation Rep.	 Arthur Doecke

Name Badges	 	 Steve Thiselton

Newsletter Production	 Doug & Carol Macdonald

Motorfest Rep.		  Betty Pflaum, Cynthia Davey 

Ladies Day Rep.	 	 Anne Mcnicol 

Swap Meet Reports	 Neil Perrin

CLUB DIRECTORY FOR 2009/2010
President		  Ian Matthews	 8326 0236
			   4 Hermitage Ave, Morphett Vale, 5162 

Vice President		  Phil Franklin	 8388 6520
			   PO BOX 1122, Nairne, 5252

Secretary		  Judith Matthews	 8326 0236
			   4 Hermitage Ave, Morphett Vale, 5162

Treasurer		  Russell Hermann
			   11/387 Halifax St, Adelaide, 5000

Club Captains		  Edd Gray		  8337 0365
			   7 Fry Tce, Newton, 5074

			   Trevor Goodwin	 8388 6428
			   Watts Rd, Brukunga, 5252

Committee Members	 Arthur Doecke	 8261 0356
			   15 Patricia St, Hillcrest, 5086
			   Bob Lumsden	 8382 6080
			   12 Sunglow Cr., Hackham West, 5163
			   Alan Reddy	 8277 3203
			   89 Quinton Ct, Pasadena, 5042
			   Libby Ottaway	 8431 4054
			   3 Ellerslie St, Kensington Gdns, 5068

Membership Sec. &	 Steve Thiselton	 8431 4326	
Public Officer		  30 Moules Rd, Magill, 5072
			 
Editor	 		  Viktor Bohdan	 8362 2278
			   209 Magill Road, Maylands, 5069

Historic Vehicle		  Brian Collins	 8381 4484
Registrar		  51 Horndale Drive, Happy Valley, 5159

Verification Officer		 Arthur Doecke	 8261 0356

Front Cover

The articles & views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the Editor or Committee of the AAAC.

OTHER APPOINTMENTS NON COMMITTEE

EDITOR’S NOTES

Produced by  members of the, Adelaide Antique Automobile Club
 P.O. Box 363 Plympton S.A. 5038

Packard at the Bay to Birdwood run, Sunday 17 October 2010

Contents
Club Runs, Meetings				   4

Invitation Events, Swap Meets		  5

London to Brighton 2010 ...			   6

Wigley reserve				    7

Monarto Zoo Club Run ...			   8

“						      9

Nostalgia 					     10

Bay to Birdwood				    11

Birthdays, Ladies Day. For Sale, Wanted	 12

Bay to Birdwood, cont.			   13

Minutes					     14

Any one looking for a alternative to Microsoft Office can down-
load and use absolutely free, Open Office.

I have supplied the web link below. 

Open office is similar to MS Office, it includes Word and Pub-
lisher, alternatives.

http://download.openoffice.org/

US presidential limousine, is a Cadillac, powered by a 6.5 litre 
turbo diesel, weight 2.6 tonnes, 28.4 litres / 100 km., 0-100 
km/h in 15 sec. Kevlar reinforced tyres, armour-plated doors.
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Club Runs

AAA Club Meetings, October
The following articles are available for sale from the Club:-

Woven jacket badges $4

Car decal $4

Log book covers $4.50

Individual name badges can be ordered through the Treasurer - 

$7.50 for a badge with a pin and $9.10 for a badge with a magnet. 

Correct money for the Treasurer would be appreciated.

AAA Club Gear

Sunday 12, 2010

Christmas BBQ lunch, at AAA Clubrooms bring 
a salad to share, bring your own plates, cups, 
cutlery.

Club will supply, sausages, bread, onions, ice-
cream, fruit salad, water, cordial.

November

January

General Meeting to be held in the CCC Clubrooms,
Clarke Tce, Glandore at 8.00 p.m.
 (3rd Friday of every month except December).

Friday 19, 2010

Monday 22, 2010
Committee meeting at CCC Clubrooms at 7.30 p.m.

December

Sunday 21, 2010

Wetlands, Greenfields, Salisbury Hwy. 10am 
start from clubroom.

Agapanthas run, Littlehampton, 2011

Betty  has postponed this run, the farm is 
booked out.

Holidays 2010
Holiday	 		  Date		  States

New Year’s Day		  Jan 1 2010	 Australia-wide

Australia Day		  Jan 26 2010	 Australia-wide

Labour Day		  Mar 1 2010	 WA

Eight Hours Day		  Mar 8 2010	 TAS

Labour Day		  Mar 8 2010	 VIC

Adelaide Cup Day	 Mar 8 2010	 SA

Canberra Day		  Mar 8 2010	 ACT

Good Friday		  Apr 2 2010	 Australia-wide

Easter Monday		  Apr 5 2010	 Australia-wide

Easter Tuesday		  Apr 6 2010	 TAS Limited Statewide

ANZAC Day		  Apr 26 2010	 Australia-wide

May Day			  May 3 2010	 NT

Labour Day		  May 3 2010	 QLD

Foundation Day		  June 7 2010	 WA

Queen’s Birthday	 Jun 14 2010	 Australia-wide except WA

Picnic Day		  Aug 2 2010	 NT

Royal QLD Show Day	 Aug 11 2010	 QLD Brisbane metro only

Queen’s Birthday	 Sep 27 2010	 WA

Labour Day		  Oct 4 2010	 NSW/ACT/SA

Melbourne Cup Day	 Nov 2 2010	 VIC (Melbourne metro .only)

Christmas Day		  Dec 25/27 2010	 Australia-wide

Boxing Day		  Dec 26/28 2010 Australia-wide except SA

Proclamation Day	 Dec 28 2010	 SA
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Invitation Events

Swap Meets

Federation Website; www.fhmcsa.org.au
 	 Post your thoughts on the Federation or Conditional Registration, 

	 let people know events of interest, seek technical help or buy, sell or swap. 

November 14, 2010		  Bendigo Swap meet	

October 1, - October 5, 2012 National Austin 7 Rally, Barossa valley South Australia, hosted by Austin 7 Club SA, 
headquarters for the national rally will be at the Tanunda Show grounds hall, accommo-
dation will be available at 3 motels and 1 caravan park in Tanunda.

More information, contact, Austin 7 Club of SA, 262 Tapleys Hill road, Seaton SA 5023

November 28, 2010 Clayton Bay Picnic - HMVC

December 5, 2010 Historic Vehicle Display, organised by the VSCC

More info phone David Read on 8386 3735

February 13, 2011 All British day, Uraidla Showgrounds, Swamp Road, Uraidla, 11am - 3pm. Free face 
painting, childerns zoo, punch & judy shows, air brush painting, Morris dancers. And the 
local CFS will be 	catering - steak sandwiches, hamburgers, sandwiches, coffee, tea, and 
the Uraidla market will open with local produce for sale. 

Featuring - Jaguar Classic Car Club & Jaguar Drivers Club SA

More information phone Darryl 8339 3573 or Carolyn 8258 3263 Entry fee, $6 adults, 
$4 children (6-16)			    www.allbritishday.com

February 20, 2011 All American day, car show, presented by The American GM drivers club of Australia	
Tilley Reserve, Hancock road, Surrey Downs (please enter only from Hancock road)		
Free entr All enquires to Adrian phone 8264 9556

March 28 – April 9, 2011 Meet the Clubs Regal Ramble to the South East and Kangaroo Island 

More entries wanted.

London to Brighton, 2010, continued next page

1914 Model T Ford 1916 Overland
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London to Brighton, 2010

1914 Napier 1909 Maxwell

1914 Napier, motor 1900 De Dion Boulton, motor

1900 De Dion Boulton
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London to Brighton, 2010

1910 FN 1912 Argyll

1910 Phanomobile 1912 Studebaker

Finish at Wigley ReservePictures: John & Jenny Badcock
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Nostalgia
PROGRESSIVE  LUNCH  RUN  5th NOVEMBER 2000  

	 The organisers of the lunch must have spoken to the 
right people when organising  the weather .The day was just 
right, sun shining , not many clouds but not too hot  to affect 
the cars .

	 A number of cars left the clubrooms heading in vari-
ous directions but all made it to our first stop at Carisbrook 
Reserve. We were one of the last to arrive, the Morris  is not 
known for its speed.   What a wonderful sight greeted us. The 
largest turnout of cars I have seen from the club . The soup 
line, although long, moved quickly and we were soon into the 
bread rolls and soup. 

	 After a while some of the cars started to leave for 
the next stop via a scenic route through One Tree Hill .  One 
question that seemed to be asked in most cars was, “How far 
is 500 metres and when is a cross road a T junction?” Those 
who did not answer correctly finished up at Humbug Scrub 
and those who, after arguments, got it correct, finished up at 
Gawler. When we arrived there were about 10 cars at Dead-
mans Pass Reserve . Over the next hour all the cars drifted 
in to the reserve from various directions. The most important 

arrival was the 4wd with trays of pies and pasties on board.  
These were efficiently distributed and the noise around the 
area dropped dramatically, showing we had good manners 
. An addition to the menu was to follow in the shape of dou-
nuts, either chocolate coated or iced with sprinkles . When 
all the food was successfully devoured the activities started.  
The fitter menbers walked along the cross-country horse trial 
track though I did not see anyone attempt the jumps. The chil-
dren played in the water . The bigger kids gazed under the 
bonnets or looked longingly into new upholstered interiors .

	 About 2.30pm there was a general exodus heading 
for the afternoon tea stop at Fremont Park, Elizabeth . The 
afternoon tea consisted  of delicious cheesecake served to 
the seated members by the children of the organisers. By now 
most members had had too much to eat,  were tired and sink-
ing fast so they started to head off home .

	 The organisers are to be congratulated on a great 
day and when the calories have been worked off we will be 
waiting with anticipation for the next progressive lunch.

David Westley

MEMBERS ATTENDING 

Brian ,Joan Collins & Family	 1924	 Oakland		 Gordon Ings			   1932	 Studebaker

Betty  Pflaum			   1932	 Chevrolet	 Annette, Matt Mosca & Family	 1937	 Buick

Brian , Ruth  Pocock		  1934	 Buick		  Cynthia, Renee, Corral Barnes	 1937	 Buick

Brian, Roy, Wyn  Davey 		  1937	 Buick		  Ron , Glad  Irwin			  1939	 Packard

Jeff &   June  James		  1938	 Packard		 Mike & Heather  Mundy		  1948	 Morris

Trevor & Maureen  Shepherd	 1947	 Dodge		  Glen & Cath Stephens		  1949	 Hillman

David & Coral Westley		  1948	 Morris		  Ric & Libby Ottaway		  1949	 Rover

John , Kay & Maddi  Harris	 1949	 Holden		  Steve, Anne & Kerry  McNicol	 1951	 Morris

Bob & Judy  Pridham		  1950	 Vanguard`	 David & Helen  Barbary		  1952	 Willys

Arthur & Joy  Doecke		  1951	 Holden		  Warren , Sonia Jamieson & Family	1954	 Ford

Malcolm, Anne & Jessica Hatherly  1953	 Austin		  Don & Joan  Townsend		  1955	 Holden

Mike, Sue  Cox & Family		  1955	 Holden 		  Rob & Muriel  Carter		  1930	 Marquette

Laurie & Regina  Mahon		  1957	 Holden		  John & Hazel  Hampton		  1958	 Wolseley

George & Lorna  Darwin		  1958	 Wolseley	 Marian  Davis			   1958	 Morris

George & Beryl  Sockett		  1959	 Vanguard	 Ken & Lolita  Johnson		  1963	 Studebaker

Ray & Gloria  Crunkhorn		  1963	 Studebaker	 Doug  & Carol  McDonald		 1964	 MGB

Brian  Williams  & Maxine		 1964	 Chevrolet	 Ian , Judith & Wendy  Matthews	 1966	 Mustang

Bob & Brownwyn Lumsden	 1964	 Holden		  Tineta & Marcel  Ellis		  1969	 Monaro

John & Robyn  Sommers		  1969	 MGB		  Lee & Jill  Blair-Jenke		  1971	 Daimler

Bill & Jan  Usher			  1974	 Ford		  Ashley Pike & Trevor  Goodwin	 1975	 Ford 

Wayne , Kaye  Frick & Boys	 1979	 Ford		  Jack  Greaves & May		  1984 	 Toyota

Rosemary Halliday & Yvonne	 1985	 Daihatsu	 Bruce  Gow			   1988	 Toyota

Mike , Debra VanDerWeegen	 1998	 Holden		  John  & Marlene Wigzell		  1994	 Mitsubishi

Murray,Leanne Jenke & Family	 2000	 Mitsubishi	 John & Elizabeth Page & friend	 1999	 Ford

Steve & Helen  Palinkas		  1929	 Morris		  Phil  Franklin			   Shanks Pony	  

Darren Dodd                                    1992        Ford
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Bay to Birdwood Run
October 17, 2010

Continued page 13

Bay to Birdwood, 2010
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For Sale, WantedBirthdays

Get Well

November

To any members who have been on the sick 
list we also wish that you will be well soon.

Elizabeth Page	 1st
Renee Barnes	 20th
Allan Matthiessen	 20th

Arthur Doecke	 21st

Heather Mundy	 24th
Bronwyn Lumsden	 29th

Best wishes for a happy day and also to any mem-
bers whose birthdays are in September.

If you wish to have your name included in the 
birthday wishes, let the Editor know.

Ladies Day

Wednesday 10 November 2010

This month we will again have a craft/lunch day at the Mor-
ris Register clubrooms, situated on the corner of Harrison 
Road and Simpson Avenue, Devon Park.

Come and join us at 10.30 for a bit of Christmas craft, chat, 
cuppa and lunch.  Kits will be supplied at a minimal cost.  
If you would like to do your own thing, then just bring what 
you need for yourself.  Also a shared lunch, and remember 
the kitchen staff are on holidays so preferably nothing to be 
heated up in the oven.

Don't be put off if it is hot, as we have fans that will keep us 
cool until after lunch.

Hope to see you there - open to anyone! Anne

Wednesday 8 December 2010.

Christmas lunch this year will be at the Lakes Resort Hotel,  
141 Brebner Drive, West Lakes.

Numbers are definitely needed for this one and a deposit of 
$5.00 per person is required by 24 November.

Also, remember to bring a gift to exchange to the value of 
$2.00.

Hope to see you there - anyone is welcome, bring a friend 
if you wish.

Thanks Anne (82559446)

Are you in need of brighter globes for 
the tail/stoplights on your classic mo-
torcar?

Try Anthony Pearson of Classic and 
Vintage Bulbs in Adelaide for QI re-
placements.

classicandvintagebulbs.com or 

08 8278 4943 

Ask Anthony about new reflectors 
made from soft drink tins, as fea-
tured in the Australian Lancia Register 
Newsletter.

Alfa Romeo Alfetta 2Litres 1979 
fair condition 4 cylinder, 4 wheel disc 
brakes, All alloy twin cam engine, twin 
dellorto carburettors , 4 door, 5 speed  
manual transaxle, $900 

phone 8362 2278 ask for Viktor.

Windscreen to suit either Plymouth 
1938 or Zeta sedan 1964. One or the 
other, not both. Sold both cars years 
ago, and have some parts left over.

43 1/2” wide  x 14” high

phone 8362 2278 ask for Viktor.

Ladies Day, Wednesday October 13th

  The time has come for me to do a report, couldn’t get out of 
it, no one else to ask really, so here goes.

   Wednesday 13th dawned chilly & drizzly rain but I set off to 
town with the knowledge that it would be just me plus Dawn 
if she made it, not taking names was a mistake I think.

       Arrived in town & walked from the station to the Bo-
tanic Gardens & made it to the Museum of Economic Botany 
building just before 11am. Went inside to be greeeted with 
the words, “Sorry but we are closed”! Amid protests from me 
declaring that I have travelled from the other end of the me-
tropolis to view this building & it’s contents I was eventually 
allowed to look at the exhibits. They were preparing one end 
of the building for an exhibition starting on the Friday. No sign 
of Dawn so I carried on alone. She did eventually arrive & we 
pressed on with our education re plants, seeds etc. I person-
ally learnt a few things. For instance that in the 1800’s pros-
titutes used lemons as a contraceptive. The mind boggles!!! 
Also tha frankincense looks just like crystallised ginger.

     At one stage a few other people attempted to enter the 
building, once in the door was locked as it was obviously get-
ting to be too popular.When we were let out we wandered 
round to the kiosk to enjoy lunch before making our way 
back to the station.

Heather
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Bay to Birdwood. 2010 continued from page 11 Minutes continued from page 14

CCC Report – 

The CCC representative provided members an update on 
the DDA access works – the current work is not as agreed 
and the Council will look at correcting this in the future. As 
soon as the paving issues are rectified the outdoor seat-
ing will be returning, there are new screen doors to be in-
stalled and the room key is kept in a secure box outside. 
The new security system will be on line soon.

Ladies Day – 	 Nov 10th – Craft morning

		  Dec 8th – Lunch at Lakes Resort.

Swap Meets	 Nov. 13-14th – Bendigo Swapmeet.

General Business: 

Rick Ottoway informed members that he recently sold the 
Rover and discovered that the original numberplates were 
to be sold separately and not transferred with the vehicle.

Members discussed this issue and their experiences.

Rick Ottoway moved and Brian Davey seconded that the 
President write a letter to the Federation on this issue.

CARRIED

 Meeting closed at 8:40pm.

A  DVD was shown on the history of Rolls Royce.. This was 
followed by tea & coffee.
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Minutes 											           continued page 13

Minutes of the AAA General Meeting held 15th October, 2010 at the CCC Clubrooms

Meeting opened at 8:00pm, and the Vice President P Franklin welcomed everyone to the meeting.    36 members present.

Apologies – Registered in the Apologies book.

Visitors –   Nil

Sick List – Nil 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Moved T Goodwin and seconded B Rowe that the minutes of the last meeting as pre-
sented in the magazine be accepted. CARRIED

Correspondence in: 

•	 Bank Statement

•	 Insurance Certificate

•	 Election Material – Candidate for Marion Council

•	 All British Day – Entry Forms

•	 Minutes of the CCC

•	 Austin 7 Club 2012 National Rally

•	 Correspondence from the Federation regarding the CAMS membership drive

•	 Minutes of the Federation Meeting held 21/8/10

•	 All American Day Information

•	 Brochures from the National Motor Museum

•	 Klaxton News

•	 Crank Talk

•	 Auto Torque

•	 Rover Drive 

Correspondence out – Nil

Business Arising from Correspondence Nil		

Membership Report – 110 Members  and (2) pending.

Editor’s Report –Please forward any contributions to editor (contact details inside front page).

Historic Registrar –Nil  

Club Captain 	 Oct. – Sunday 17th - Monarto Zoo – details to follow

		  Nov – Wetlands at Greenfields

		  Dec – Christmas Lunch BBQ

		  Jan -  Agapanthus Farm

The meeting discussed the Motorfest Run and expressed their thanks to Betty Pflaum for the excellent day.

The Bay to Birdwood Run was discussed and 19 AAA members were listed in the program, less vehicles entered this year 
than in previous years. The meeting expressed their thanks to the Bay to Birdwood Committee on the 30th Anniversary event. 
Members commented on the traffic control in the middle section of the run.

The Club Captain is looking for volunteers to organise runs in 2011.

Federation Report – 

The Federation Representatives drew members attention to the following matters:

•	 CAMS Membership Drive – CAMS are contacting clubs to become members – the Federation has investigated this 	
	 matter and there is no benefit from CAMS membership for clubs like the AAAC.

•	 There are some ongoing issues with Historic Registration with some clubs

•	 The cash for clunkers – federal election campaign program has become a low priority

•	 Child restraints – historic vehicles are only excempt in this state – need to check if travelling interstate.



MOBILE AUTOMOTIVE CONSULTANT

SW & E COLMER       NORTH PLYMPTON

ALL MAKES & MODELS FROM 1970’s to PRESENT DAY

 LOG BOOK & GENERAL SERVICING  -  INSPECTIONS & REPORTS

MECHANICAL & ELECTRICAL REPAIRS  -  AIR CONDITIONING 

AUTO TRANS SERVICE  -  SCAN TOOL DIAGNOSTICS  - EFI

SCOTT (miame)  0402 498 028 by appt.       AU 23352
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